

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Telephone:

270.745.4346

Facsimile:

270,745,4492

November 24, 2015

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Dr. Brian Strow, Professor, Department of Economics

Dr. Marguerita DeSander, Head, Educational Administration, Leadership

& Research

Ms. Jennifer Toomey, Staff Accountant, Department of Accounting & Financial

Reporting

FROM:

Gary A. Ransdell

SUBJECT:

Benefits Committee

I am pleased to accept recommendations to appoint each of you to new terms on the WKU campus-wide Benefits Committee.

Brian, your service during your previous term has been most valuable to the Benefits Committee. Both of the co-chairs recommend your reappointment, assuming that you are willing to do so. I would be grateful if you would agree to serve another term.

Marguerita, I am pleased to accept the recommendation from the University Senate that you begin a term on the Benefits Committee. Your experience in the College of Education and Behavioral Sciences/Educational Leadership will prove helpful. More importantly, your concern about the well-being for our faculty and staff is appreciated.

Jenny, the Staff Council has placed your name in nomination, and I am pleased to accept its request. Your service on the Benefits Committee is both important and appreciated.

Thanks to all three of you for your commitment. Few things are more important to the quality of life for our faculty and staff than the strength of our benefits programs. Thank you in advance for your service to our faculty and staff.

GAR:sh

xc: Mr. Tony Glisson, Director Human Resources

Mr. Jim Cummings. Chief Financial Officer

Dr. Kate Hudepohl, Chair, University Senate

Ms. Julie Shadoan, Vice Chair, University Senate

Mr. Josh Marble, Chair, Staff Council